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Mooresville Moments

The Grand Army of the Repub-
lic (GAR) Mooresville, Post 278,
met in encampment on Memorial
Day, May 30, 1899 and posed for a
picture in front of the old post of-
fice on East Main Street. Jarvis P.
Calvert can be seen in the front row
standing with his hand in his pocket
holding a flash bulb enabling him
to be in the picture with his com-
rades.

According to a directory of vet-
erans buried in the local cemetery
as taken by Greg Roberts in 1980,
there were 107 Civil War soldiers
buried in the Mooresville Cem-
etery. Ten were Confederate sol-
diers..George Nelson (1844-1941)
may have been the last Civil War

terial is‘managed by Wanda Potts.

In honor of Mooresville's 1 75th Anniversary and the 200th anniversary
of the birth of Mooresville’s founder, Samuel Moore, the Decatur Times is
publishing regular articles about the history of Mooresville and Moore.

Mooresville GAR formed 100 years ago

veteran from Mooresville when he
died at the age of 97.

Fifty Mooresville veterans were
buried outside Mooresville in other
cemeteries. Forty-four were buried
in the “Sunny South.” Ten were
buried in other states.

Identified in the picture of GAR
encampment attendees were Will-
iam Greeson, Captain Rooker,
Harry Gregory, Robert Scott, Wil-
liam Bowman, Joe Gillaspy, Dave
Fields, Ben Jones, William
McCreary, Calvert, Check Spoon,
William Edwards, - William
Andrews, Henry Taylor, Dan
Eamst, Jake Rusie, John H. Rusie,
Frank Trogden, William White, and
George Clark.

The historical articles for Mooresville Moments are taken or copied
Sfrom various materials located in the Indiana/Local History Room of the
Mooresville Public Library and include newspaper clippings and notes from
books edited by Becky Hardin, Clara Richardson and Almira Hadley. Ma-

West Newton PTA event teaches
about space; attracts attention

West Newton Elementary School
students and about 500 pupils from
other schools have taken in “Around
the World in 180 Days,” an annual
activity, over the past three days. The
program is sponsored by the West
Newton PTA.

This year's theme focused on
space exploration, and took place in
a darkened West Newton gym that

she said.

As Donald Moore, assistant su-
perintendent, visited the program, he
said he can see how the event would
attract other schools and parent
groups.

“In all my years in this profession,
I've never seen & program like this,”
he said. “It's outstanding how these

Responsibility fi

. Whose roads are they, anyway?

The Morgan County Commis-
sioners and officials of Cedar Run
Limited, which is developing Heart-
land Crossing on State Road 67 north
of Mooresville, both believe the other
should be responsible for the road-
ways inside the residential and busi-
ness development.

The two factions discussed the

Decatur schools
warning of
bogus
fundraising calls

Metropolitan School District of
Decatur Township oficials are wam-
ing residents to be wary of fund-rais-
ing telephone calls from a group iden-
tifying itself as the National Coali-
tion for Safe Schools.

The group has told residents that
it solicits that it is working on behalf

“of Decatur, Wayne, Pike, and Perry

township school systems, said Jud
Wolfe, MSD of Decatur Township
business director. He said a resident
called the school system Monday to
report the suspicious call from the
group, but no area school systems are
endorsing the identified cause of rais-
ing money to make schools safer.

The caller told school officials
that the group claimed to be a non-
profit entity that is registered with the
Indiana Secretary of State's office.

The Decatur schools contacted
law enforcement authorities and be-
gan circulating the word about the
fictitious fund drive, Wolfe said.
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